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Wartime Art Hits Thurston County Streets

Beginning on Wednesday, September 18th artwork from the Thurston County community dealing with war and wartime themes will go up on Intercity Transit buses.  The artwork will grace the exterior sides and interior placards of public buses for a period of month beginning this week.     

The placement of artwork on buses, referred to simply as Art on Buses, is part three of the larger Art in the Streets project, a community-based art effort which began on September 7th with the Appropriate Response: Art in Wartime (AR) exhibit.  The AR exhibit addressed the community’s response to both recent and past wartimes.  Along with displaying work by more than 20 visual artists, the event included workshops, performances, and the opportunity for visitors to create and display their own art throughout the day.  In addition, the artwork used for the bus campaign was selected from artwork featured in the AR exhibit.

Part two of Art in the Streets was the collaborative “Quilt” Mural, begun on the evening of September 11th.  Anyone and everyone interested in contributing to the mural was given one of 26 squares to paint at their own pace, and to include whatever perspective they chose about war and wartime.   In the end the mural will be a nine by six foot patchwork on the back of the building on 600 E. 4th Avenue in downtown Olympia.

The organizers of the Art in the Streets project, a group of young artists in Olympia, had two major goals:  first to showcase political art from the community in a variety of environments, taking art out of galleries and into everyday public spaces.  Second, the project was intended to create the opportunity and inspire community members to use creative expression to deal with difficult and sensitive issues such as war, regardless of their training, background, age or politics.  

While Art on Buses is scheduled to run only until mid-October, its organizers will be busy for months to come fundraising to gather financial support for this endeavor, scheduled to cost up to $2,000.
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